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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

Date: December 1, 2022 

To: RTA CART Committee Member, Ruth Reiman 

Cc: RTA Board Members 
Thomas Benavidez, RTA Legal Counsel  

From: Farhad Moghimi, RTA Executive Director  

Re: Notice of Potential Dismissal from CART 

 
It has been brought to my attention that you have accused the CART chair, Charline 
Robinson, of derelictions of her duties on multiple occasions and violating rules of the 
committee prior and/or during the November 14, 2022, meeting of the CART.  
 
We have reviewed your claims and found that they are without merit.  Making reckless 
allegations undermines the mission of the CART and is a serious violation of your oath 
of office and the PAG/RTA Code of Conduct, with which you are also required to 
comply. Retaliating against PAG staff for reporting your inappropriate behavior is also 
unacceptable. 
 
It is my duty to ensure that all committee members comply with the code of conduct 
and act in accordance with their oath of office. This memorandum is notice to you that if 
you continue to ignore your oath and if you persist with your inappropriate behavior or 
otherwise disregarding our code of conduct, I will request that the RTA Board remove 
you from the CART.  
 
I ask you to find a way to channel your enthusiasm for tasks assigned to the CART 
members into honest, constructive communication and respectful discourse within the 
confines of the committee’s operating guidelines and PAG’s code of conduct. 
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